
NANCY NEWHALL 7 Rundel Park, Rochester, New York 146)07 

716-271-5381

4 January 1971

Eliot Porter 
R.D.l. Box 33 
Santa Fe, New Mexico

Dear Eliot -

Just a note hoping you and Aline are also embarking on what looks, right now, a Happier 
New Year than some we have had lately.
Don't tell anyone yet, because we are not ready to announce it, but Beaumont and I 
expect: to be living in New Mexico by next fall - how we hope in Santa Fe, or Tesuque 
or Po£auque. If you hear of a lovely adobe, say on the Camino del Sol, which somebody 
for some reason has to leave, will you say you think you know people who would probably 
love it? And give them our address and, if urgent, telephone number? (716 271 558l).

Beau, after 23 years at George Eastman House, wants to get back to work - Administration 
gets him down. Retirement - what a horrid word - wouldn't come for another three years, 
and if they could, the powers that be would doubtless keep him here until he is 80 or 
more. There have been glimpses of glamorous jobs - Rome and Harvard among others - but 
the one he likes best - 'as do I - is being a full professor at the University of New 
Mexico. He loves teaching, and the kids certainly love him. It would be both the 
history of photography, a seminar therein, and a course in the history of film. Van 
Deren Coke elicited this office from the University of New Mexico and would like nothing 
better than to come along back and all work together. But Eastman House is far too 
important to leave unguided or unguarded. It is the Metropolitan, or the Louvre of 
photography. Good leaders, administrators, exhibition makers, scholars and writers are 
still so rare in this field.

Beau tells me he received a letter from you about withdrawing your wonderful bequest 
(may you live forever!) of your color negatives. Where did you get the idea that 
Newhalls do not like color??? It is true we do not see much good color. Wynn Bullock 
has some fine things; so does Syl Labrot, but there are simply not enough color photog­
raphers of the Eliot Porter caliber - if indeed there ever will be or can be - The 
only color that hangs in the Art of Photography at George Eastman House is yours, and 
the same photographs, thank you, hung in our home. A lot more, as you know, hang in 
the Exchange National Bank in Chicago. And every time I see a Sierra Club Exhibit Format 
Book, or a paperback display of yours, I think of all those years when we tided to get 
your color published - and then, when you were here and Dave Brower called, and I intro­
duced you two by telephone. What a resounding result!

What you want to do with your color negatives and prints is, of course, up to you.
George Eastman House has an air-conditioned vault and our staff are becoming the leading 
authorities on the care and conservation of every type of photograph in our vast col­
lections. (i think Beau would like to live here another hundred years if he could and
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